

Ashbury Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group


Minutes of the meetings held on 5th March, 2018
Present;  
Julia Blake, Peter Cowx, Yoshi Nishio, David Pain, Peter Smith [PcS] & Cliff Davies.  
Apologies;
Jonathon Loose, Corinna Morgan, Christopher Prentice & Pauline Smith
1. The minutes of the meeting held on 17th January, 2018 were accepted.

2. Outstanding actions

a. The following tasks/actions are complete: parking survey; equality statement; dark skies policy/appraisal; mapping.

b. Images  - while those supplied have been used ‘as far as’, the quality could still be improved.   Ongoing action to submit high resolution images of any/all parish features, views & landscapes. 






Action ALL
c. Representations – current round complete, but will need to be repeated as process continues. 







Action CD
3. Review CA appendix
All comments have been collated and will be submitted to BSP at the meeting on 9th inst, - PC, DP & CD to attend.

BSP have produced a second draft with alternative colour options used to replace the hatching on subject areas – of those used the meeting agreed to the pale pink option.
4. Plan: ‘Final’ draft 1
While some comments had been made on the draft, these were by no means comprehensive.   YN proposed that rather than go through the draft individually, it would be better to hold a meeting with BSP to go through it as a group.   CD to discuss with BSP at Friday’s meeting. 











Action CD

5. Plan: ‘Final’ draft 2
The draft had identified a number of areas where additional work was required, namely:

i. Acknowledgements:  CD had produced a draft, but the meeting considered that such thanks should not be extended to the Vale and/or BSP as these were bodies ‘paid’ to provide such advise & guidance.   CD to raise with BSP.


Action CD
ii. SEA:  a further reminder had been sent to the Vale, and Rachael Riach had now confirmed that none was required.
The response and that for the HRA currently being ‘written-up’!

iii. Open Space:  provide assessment pro-forma for each area.   These are available, and exact need will be clarified on Friday.
iv. Evidence base 1:  augment OS report with assessment pro-forma.   This appears to be a repeat of iii], but CD to clarify.




v. Evidence base 2:  this states the need to meet key infrastructure parties but appears an unwieldy late requirement.   To be clarified on Friday.

vi. List parish CIL priorities:  CD to raise as a topic at parish meeting of 12th inst.












Action CD

6. Other matters arising: 
Prior to the meeting CD had sought an update on the pre-school & shop as both were parish amenities highlighted in our evidence base.   To resurrect the pre-school an approach was to be made to the new headmistress at Ashbury School, offering to transfer the current assets to assist in the process – amenity is likely to continue.   In respect of the shop, the consensus of parish residents at the recent shop meeting was that it must continue, but the report promised by the tenants is still awaited..
7. Programme & Budget
Having requested figures for current spend from BSP, this had yet to be received, but should be available at Fridays meeting – update to follow.   A similar situation exists on the programme as until we can determine BSP’s estimates, the progress against programme cannot be determined.   CD to report post BSP meeting.

8. AOB

*    Feedback on OS access:   CD confirmed that the intended access off the adopted road is restricted to just maintenance unless owner of the controlling title [No 18 Wixes Piece] is prepared to accept a relaxation.
**  Ridgeway consultation:   CD advised that the objection submitted by JL had been rejected, and advise all concerned to ensure that any new objections raised adhered to the permitted criteria.

Post meeting:   Elaine Ware [district councillor] advised that the consultation has been determined as the applicant could not raise the necessary evidence.

9. Date of next meeting

TBA when the projected commencement date of the pre-submission review known.
Cliff Davies
17th March, 2018
Notes on the meetings with Bluestone Planning held on 9th March, 2018
Present;  
Jeremy Flawn of BSP:   Peter Cowx, David Pain & Cliff Davies.  

1) Feedback on CA draft:     

A memory-stick was provided to BSP containing:   a] the collated comments from the SG;   b] DP’s amended ‘Landscape CA’;   c] draft acknowledgments’ section, and;   d] additional/edited images.   
2) Additional task [by page reference]:
P3
Acknowledgments:   as 5.i] above

P8
SEA/HRA response:   none required [Vale Email of 28.02.18 refers] but we still await the formal confirmation.

P37
DGS pro-forma:   the pro-forma & relevant maps are required for each green space, and a sample of the covering letter should be included as an annex.
i. JF also advised that the proposed DGS for the chalk streams should go to the owner of any residential property that is crossed by a chalk spring or stream, but not those that border same – JF provided map with Land Registry references

Action TBA
ii. Also, no approach to YN in respect of his land between the WP field & the pond as this does not feature in our EBR
P38
Open Space report:  the report needs to be expanded to cross refer to the DGS section, and better define relevant evidence.   JF advised referring to the Lechlade Plan for a good exampleof how to deal.







Action TBA
P41
CIL priorities:   CD has included a request for same in his report to the parish council.   But JF confirmed that, if not through a meeting, a similar approach should be made to interested parties – i.e. the Vale, Wessex Water, etc.

3) Funding & Budget:

BSP had previously advised that 5-hours had been worked on the Plan in January, and Sharon had worked 11.5-hours in February at a combined cost of £1,320.   JF further indicated that he had committed some 20-hours, in February, but as CD pointed out that this would push the total spend over the agreed ‘fixed price’ JF reduce his hours to 10, giving a total combined cost of £2,120 in the calendar year too date.
This then leaves circa £2.2k for any remedial work arising from the informal vetting by the Vale, and the responses from the pre-submission review.   Based on JF estimates this should suffice.

However, with such a modest contingency amount CD decided not to propose a meeting with JF to run through the, deciding it should be done by the SG only.











Action CD

4) Programme:
JF confirmed that the formatted version of the draft Plan would be issued on Monday 12th inst, and even without the necessary editing this could be submitted to the Vale for informal vetting.   He further advised that, given that the Vale can be rather tardy on such occasions [e.g. the SEA response], a strict timescale should be imposed for comments, and we agreed on 29th inst.   Such an end-date would then enable the 6-week pre-submission consultation to commence on Tuesday 3rd April.
Cliff Davies

17th March, 2018
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